Jefferson County 4-H Council Meeting Minutes for Oct. 1, 2018
**Attendance:  see attached paper

**President Tina Anderson called the meeting to order at 7:47pm.  US Flag Salute & 4-H Pledge

**M/S/C to accept the 9/10/18 Council minutes as presented on the copy passed out tonight.

**Treasurer’s Report will be put on file for audit.  Revenue $42,925,58 + Expenditures ($14,358.22)  Cash Balance of $28,567.36   Outstanding $96.71  Bank Stmts $30,471.17  Thank you to our Treasurer Laura for her donation of her Co. Fair Prem. check to our Council Treasury.
**Record Books and year-end awards forms are due tonight along with any Merit Based Grant applications.  Evaluators will be Chris Franson, Kathy Roman and Patricia Neideigh-Young.  Two grant applications have been received & will be reviewed by the Finance Committee who will make recommendations back to Council
**Posters are here tonight for our Ferino’s take-over Oct. 8th.  Put them up.  Pass them out.

**County-wide Council sponsored Year-End Celebration is Oct. 14th in the 4-H Bldg., 5-7pm with a 4pm set-up.  Everyone stays to take down.  Yvonne will start us off with karaoke.  Pot luck dinner.  50 cent raffle will to help offset the cost of pins and awards.  Each club is asked to bring a raffle prize.    Club leaders are encouraged to really honor their 4-Hers when they come up.
**M/S/C to accept the proposed Constitution and Bylaws changes.  M/S/C to add the Appendix.  See attached page.

**Per the vote of tonight’s attendees, Danell Mackey is our 2018-2020 President, Ginger Long will be our Finance/Fundraising Committee Chair and Linda Gately will be our At-large Executive Committee Officer.  The Horse Committee Chair will be announced at a later date.

**Holiday Fair (Service-in-Kind) Jobs sheet available for sign ups tonight.  Chris Franson will lead the 4-H take down on Sunday, 11/4.  Danell’s club may offer a workshop during Holiday Fair. 
**Council’s Annual Planning:  1) Our county-wide Super Saturday will be Jan. 26th.  Location will be determined later.   2) Discussion about doing another Jeff. Co. 4- Expo, like the 2017 Feather Palooza.  Give your ideas to Tanya.  No decision made.     3) As facilitator trainings continue, the Challenge Course here in Jeff. Co. will eventually be available for Jeff. Co. 4-H to use.    4) Silver Spurs will host a Halloween fun day on Oct. 28th.    4) A parenting skills series of workshops will begin Oct. 10th.  Contact Tanya asap if you are interested.   5) Our Afterschool Programs in Quilcene and Brennon are growing by leaps and bounds.  Tanya has been very busy with this.    6) Upcoming KYG is open to all youth, grades 9 – 12     7) Teen Rally is Oct. 7th – 12th.

**Tanya has worked hard and has secured a place for us in the “Give Jefferson” on Oct. 13th.  She will be there at their Open House.  This is an online Giving Catalog.  Funds raised will support our afterschool 4-Hers.

CLUB  SHARE  **Danell’s robotics’ team just started with 16 members (had 6 last year), ages 9 – 14 with some younger siblings there learning so they are ready when they are old enough.    Is active Sept. – early Dec.  Parents more involved and are cooking dinners this year.  Hold 3 hour meetings twice a week.   **Patricia talked about her work with Lacey Bishop this past 4-H year in our Yak 4-H club.  Clark Co. has a large Yak project and work is being done to create a WA State 4-H Yak curriculum.    **Golden Clovers will meet here tomorrow night at 5:30pm.  Felecia shared that we should look at “4-H 30 days of doing” on face book for the $10,000 scholarship available.    **Silver Spurs had a great 4-H year-end party (goats & timed under ware!)   **Peninsula Poultry had a great club year-end (with lots of sugar!)

**Tanya’s Coordinator’s Report – see the attached paper.

**Chris Franson and Amy Long are taking the Challenge Course training and must also take a First Aid class + CPR.  Cost is $40 per person in a class of 8-10 people only.  Hopefully will take place here in our WSU Classroom.

Meeting adjourned at 8:45pm






Submitted by L Hampton

Note:  This Council meeting was preceded by our required Annual Volunteer Re-Orientation with our Regional Specialist Joy Lyle and our Jeff. Co. 4-H Coordinator Tanya Barnett.  Volunteers who did not attend must contact Tanya asap to fulfill this requirement.

